April 7, 1926. Frank H. Vizetelly, 173, West 198th Street, New York. Dear Bir:-Reference your letter of Harch Oth last addressed to the Principal; we have made inquiries regarding the authority for spelling in this country, and we find an existing Order in Corneil and a resolution of the House approving the English practice with the Oxford Dictionary as an authority. We feel very doubtful therefore of the advisability of entering upon the compilation of a new Dictionary. Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Bovey